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.Sign-up for Ushers/Greeters 
A new sheet is on the table at the back of the sanctuary to sign-up for fall ushers/greeters.  We need 

three people each Sunday to welcome the congregation, handout bulletins, light altar candles, and 

bring the offering forward.  Our congregation prides ourselves on welcoming everyone to our church.  

If you would be willing to meet some new people and help with worship, please sign up at the back 

table. If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me. 

Ellen Sagazio, esagazio@hotmail.com 

 

IN SEARCH OF PEOPLE WHO LOVE TO READ THE SCRIPTURES 

The church is looking for individuals willing to read the scriptures for the Sunday services.  Dates are 

scheduled in advance and you are sent via email, the scriptures that are to be read for that date.  Many of you 

had read in church prior to the pandemic, and I am trying to put together a complete list of individuals.  Please 

consider serving your God in this way by either calling Cheryl Weaver 610-443-0161, or email 

cstauffer206@aol.com.   You will be contacted once a month by email to check if you are available for any of 

the dates. 

This is a great way to utilize your talents and give back to the church. 

 

 

 

 
 
The approval of the Nominating Committee’s report by Consistory presents the following slate of nominees. 
DonnaLee Yeatts, Elder: Joy Gravely, Donna Held, Wayne Lichtenwalner, Deacons: and Michael Baatz, Youth 
Deacon. 
 
Marion 
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CONFIRMATION 
 
The Consistory has approved the formation of a confirmation class starting in September 2021.  
Qualified lay leaders will be organizing and teaching our confirmands.  St. John’s has always cared 
deeply about the youth and must continue to do so even in these difficult times.  
Parents if you have a child between the ages of 12-13 and want to register for the confirmation class 
please contact the church office 610-264-8421. 
 

ALTAR FLOWERS 
 

     We will resume the flowers for the altar in September.   Flowers to honor, in 

memory, or for a celebration. The flowers will be provided by Rich Mar 

Florist, the cost is $25.00 for one vase of fresh cut or a floral arrangement.   

Please send request to:   MYoung.Flowers@yahoo.com  and 

sjfofficesecratary@gmail.com. Please send payment to St.  John’s office or 

place in the offering plate.  The Payment will need to be received prior to 

placing the order.  

Please include the following with each request: 

Your Name, Phone Number, Name of individual, In Memory, In Honor, or Type 

of Celebration you would like to commemorate, and Requested Date.   

Please advise if you will be taking the flowers after church, or if you would like to donate them  
to our shut-ins or a nursing home.    

Available dates 

                      November    December 

   7, 14, 21, 28   5, 12, 19, 26 

Music and Worship Committee 
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   Flu vaccine and COVID 19 vaccine 

Question: When is the ideal time to get the flu shot?  

Now is a great time to get your flu shot. The CDC recommends annual flu shots 
for everyone over 6 months of age before flu begins circulating in communities 
and by the end of October to help reduce spread of flu. It takes about two weeks 
after the vaccine for antibodies to develop in the body and provide protection 

against the flu. 

Question: If a COVID-19 booster is authorized, can I get the flu shot at the same time?  

The CDC allows us to give multiple vaccines at the same time. That means you can get a flu shot with 
a COVID booster, with a COVID first dose, with a COVID second dose or a shingles shot.  We are 
able to give them at the same time on the same day. There's no waiting period.  At St.Luke’s Hospital 
if one of the vaccines was given in the last 14 days, it is recommended to separate two shots by two 
weeks before getting the second shot. 

Ellen Sagazio, RPh 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

The articles for the December & 

January newsletter are due on 

November 14th.  
 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=x%2bNbTWlZ&id=86B259BD9DCD083018908DE585056E89FA6683A0&thid=OIP.x-NbTWlZu_YSr9WVEQZUIwEsBZ&q=newsletter+deadline+clip+art&simid=608025705589181826&selectedIndex=5
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November Music Notes 

 
All Saints Day will be celebrated Sunday, November 7th.  A “saint” has been described as any 

Christian who makes it easier for others to believe in God.  We also honor the memory of loved ones 

and friends who have contributed to our lives and those who have died this past year. 

 

Bishop William W. How wrote the text of “For All the Saints” in 1864, for use in the Anglican church 

liturgy commemorating All Saints Day.  It was originally titled “Saints Day Hymn—Cloud of Witnesses—

Hebrews 12:1.”  The Hebrews passage is Pastor Jameson’s scripture for November 7th. 

 

As you sing “For All the Saints”, recall the various individuals who have especially influenced your life 

for God.  Breathe a prayer of thanks for their memory. 

 

 

Finally, choirs are able to rehearse.  We started rehearsing in October and the schedule is reprinted, 

in case you missed it. 

 

Chancel Choir 

Wednesday, October 13th, 7:30 pm, meets weekly 

 

Jubilation Choir (3 Part Ladies Choir) 

Monday, October 18th, 6:15 pm, meets weekly 

 

Handbell Choir 

Monday, October 18th, 7:00 pm, meets weekly 

 

All choir members are asked to wear masks and use the elevator door for entrance.  Buzz and I will let 

you in.  Room 201, plus the choir room, is used for rehearsals.  A projected date for worship singing 

should be coming soon.   

 

New members are always welcome.  For questions and additional information, please speak to me 

before or after the worship service, or call 610-264-5859.   

 

God is glorified in our music. 

 

Musically, 

 

Gail 
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Redner’s Receipt Tape     
Please continue to use your Redner’s card and save your register receipts for the church.  The entire 

receipt needs to be submitted or we will not receive any reimbursement from them.  We recently 

received a check for $95.78 from Redner’s.  Please turn your tapes into the church office as we will 

continue submitting them.  This is just another way to help the church financially just by purchasing 

your groceries and turning in the receipts. 

 

 

POTATO FILLING SALE 

Were you missing something last November for your Thanksgiving Dinner?  Yes, you were; St. John’s 

famous potato filing made with REAL potatoes.  This Thanksgiving 2021, you are in luck because we 

are going to be making our filing again. 

The filing will be made on Saturday, November 20th and will be available for pickup from 3:00 pm to 

5:00 pm on that date or the following day after church service in Fox Hall.  The cost of the filing 

remains the same…. $7.00 for a 2 lb. container.  What a bargain!  Filing can even be frozen to be used 

at a later date. 

An order form is included in this newsletter for your convenience.  Deadline for orders is Sunday, 

November 7th.  Do not be caught without this great filing at your Thanksgiving table.  Order today! 

Contact Cheryl Weaver with any questions. 

 

HELP WANTED 

We will be in need of helping hands the day of the filling sale.  We could use potato peelers, cutters, 

cooks, mixers and container fillers.  We will be starting at 8:00 am on Saturday, November 20th in Fox 

Hall.  Please contact Cheryl Weaver if you are able to help in any way.  Don’t forget to bring your 

favorite peeler, knife or cutting board depending on what you are going to be doing. 

There is always lots of laughter and fun on that day! 

Let’s help save trees!!  If you would prefer to receive your newsletter by 

email as opposed by mail, please call Deb at the church office so she can 

add you to the email group. 
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Do you receive St. John’s “Mail Chimp” email blasts? 

 

They are sent out periodically to provide updated information about upcoming church events.  If you 

don’t receive these emails and would like to, please provide your email address to the church office at 

610-264-8421 or sjfofficesecretary@gmail.com.  Thanks! 

 

Text–to-Give! 

Here's another way you can make secure donations to St. John's via your smartphone!  Text the amount you 

want to donate to (844) 935-3593 - it's a free call! The first time you do this, you will be led through a step-by-

step process to set up your giving account and make payments via a credit card or direct debit from your 

checking account. For future donations, all you will need to do is text the amount of your donation to that 

number. (Note from Pastor Bonnie - I have that phone number saved on my phone as "Give" so I don't have to 

remember the phone number!) All donations made via text-to-give will be included on your end-of-the-year 

giving statement. 

You can also text funds to the same number to see a list of funds to which you can donate to, then text the 

amount you want to give, space, and fund name to donate to a specific fund. Unspecified donations received 

through text-to-give will go to the St. John’s UCC General Operating Fund. Thank you for supporting the 

mission and ministry of St. John's! 

mailto:sjfofficesecretary@gmail.com
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SCRIP GIFT CARD SALES 

Hello fellow St. John’s UCC members!  It’s that time of year again!  You know the holidays are just around the 

corner when we start getting ready for our annual Scrip gift card sale.  Below is the order form that you can use 

to place an order for all of your holiday gifts.  What better way to shop for those on your gift list than with a Scrip 

gift card?  It makes finishing your shopping easy and the gift cards cost so much less to send! 

 

If you are interested in making a purchase, please fill out the order form, complete with your check made 

payable to St. John’s UCC Fullerton and mail to St. John’s U.C.C., 575 Grape St., Whitehall, PA 18052, 

Attention: Tracey Glass.  Order form and payment must be received by 11/28/21. Gift cards will be available for 

pick-up on or after 12/12/21.  If you have any questions call the church office @610-264-8421 or Tracey @610-

905-8426.  

Order forms may also be placed in her mailbox in the church office or placed in the offering plate.  Happy 

shopping!! 
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St. John’s Prayer Chain Committee 

Did you know St John’s has a prayer chain group, currently with about 15 members? If you are 
interested in keeping others in prayer, we are always welcoming new members to join us. Please 
contact Kim Hillegass at 610-360-7895 or kim1257@aol.com and we will gladly add you to the 
group. Most of our communications are done by email when requests come in but calls will be made 
to members who don’t have an email address.  Please join us. 

In need of prayers for you or someone you know?  You can contact the Office or Pastor or Kim to 
have someone added to our list. 
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Pavilion Update 
 We are nearing the end of our long journey—completion of the pavilion   And, it is hoped that by the 

time you read this article, all work and final inspections will have been completed. 

While there may be some additional charges for work order changes, it appears that the total we will 

borrow is about $104,000.  At this point, we have withdrawn about $39,000 from our $120,000 

Cornerstone Line of Credit and could need an additional $65,000 from that account.   (The major 

outstanding item, not included above, is a decision on purchase of tables.) 

The above numbers are “soft”.  Final totals will be available once all work is done. 

In the meantime, continued member financial contributions to reduce our Furnace Loan or to the 

Pavilion Loan (Cornerstone) are very important as we work to lessen our financial obligation. 

Shortly, in your mailed envelopes, you will notice a new line item (Pavilion Loan) which we hope will 

help to more quickly eliminate our debt.  It is expected that loan payments on our cash advances from 

Cornerstone will begin in October or November. 

Thank you for your encouragement and on-going financial support throughout this project. 

 

 

Wheat Basket on Altar 

To help support our neighbors at the Whitehall food pantry, the congregation can make a donation to 

display our new wheat basket on the altar.  For $25.00 or a larger sum the wheat bouquet will be 

placed on the altar for fall or communion services.  A note can be placed in the bulletin of 

sponsorship.  Food insecurity is a real problem, and this is a way to help others in our 
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NOVEMBER WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES  
 

 

 
11/3/1984 Conrad & Julie Beck  11/18/1972 Robert & Becky Beckwith 

11/6/1982 William & Joanne Wasley, Jr.  11/19/1960 Thomas & Emilie Moyer 

11/09/1985 Greg & Lori Yocco  11/23/2008 William & Lori Fink 

11/9/2002 Craig & Tara Bryant  11/27/1969 Stanley & Linda Luckenbill 

11/11/1995 William & Debra Hausman  11/27/1976 Donald & Luynn Miller Jr. 

11/11/2000 Randy & Dee Schlenker    
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NOVEMBER  BIRTHDAYS 

 
11/01 Carol Seagreaves   11/16 Gianna Miller 

 Martha Ann Strauss    Jeffrey Phillips 

 Alan Weiner    Kyle Szoke 

11/02 Tyler Stocker   11/17 Beth Neitz 

 Karen Stoisits   11/18 Judith Miranda 

11/04 James Ebert    Jean Van Fleet 

 Gayle Mihulec   11/19 Sophia Nailor 

 Maci Pollitt   11/20 Gracie Brosious 

11/05 Amanda Black    John McWilliams 

 Nicole Headman    Amuy Schambers 

 Jean Litzenberger   11/21 Rachel Eichman 

11/06 Shari Bruder    Kathy Roth 

 Cole Buskirk   11/22 Kendra Fox 

 Dona Carr   11/23 Tyler Brown 

11/07 Roxanne DeMilio    Ronald Glass 

 Colleen Kulhamer    Tracey Glass 

 Lissa Wuchter    Brianna Hentz 

11/08 Charisma Christman    Andrew Kulhamer 

 Charlene Hoff   11/25 Richard Dickey, Jr. 

 Edward Sommers    Carol Raszler 

 Connie Viglione    Mia Venanzi 

11/09 Linda Apple   11/26 Paul Long 

 Joelene Weaver    Lauren Schutts 

 Lori Yocco   11/27 Tyler McNicholas 

 Candra Zellner    Jairus Miller 

11/10 Sharon Antrim   10/29 Amanda Volkert 

11/11 Robert Bold   11/28 Aiden Sommer 

11/12 Zander Rarich    Susan Weldner 

11/15 Adrianne Kiesbar   11/29 Alyssa Lopez 

 Jack Ohl   11/30 Delores Morgan 

11/16 Carolann Adams    Arline Yoder 
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